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From the Co-Presidents

Lila Blum and Marilyn Van Ausdall
We are both hoping that the weather on February 19th will be much better than that of January 15.  Winter took its time getting here, but we certainly can’t deny that it’s here now.  Until Thursday morning, I’d never seen my car thermometer register minus 8!  Thinking positively, we look forward to seeing you at our next meeting at Faith Church in Monmouth, where three of our own members, Isa Sippo, Laksmi Haryanto, and Ruby Pentsil-Bukari will discuss “The Status and Progress of Women Internationally.”

Branch member Linda Lee Blaine has graciously consented to offer the program she was going to do for us last month this May.  We will have our closing dinner on May 21 at 6 p.m. at Monmouth Soda Works.  Afterwards, we are invited to move to the Prairie Tech Learning Center at 88B Public Square in Monmouth where Linda will speak to us on Developing Technological Literacy.

Lila, Marilyn, Ronda Willhardt, and Donna Sproston joined Nancy Buban at her home on January 11 to make plans for the student essay contest in celebration of Women’s History Month.  During the meeting some revisions were made to previously used materials, and a long list of women was composed which was included in the letter which announced the contest to area school districts. 

Just a reminder that interested members are invited to attend a meeting at Ronda’s home, 316 W. Euclid in Monmouth, this Tuesday, February 13.  A questionnaire will be developed to distribute to prospective school board members in the Monmouth-Roseville District, and plans will be discussed regarding the candidates’ nights we will host in March.

On October 13-15, 2006, the Boards of Directors of both the AAUW Educational Foundation and the Association held an historic joint meeting in Washington, D.C.  Their reflections on input submitted earlier by AAUW members with regard to the Strategic Process and how to move AAUW forward into the future, resulted in new mission and vision statements being adopted.

Adopted mission and vision statements:

· Mission Statement:  AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education and research.

· Vision Statement:  AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy, and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.
February Branch 

Meeting and Program

Nancy Buban

On Monday, February 19 at 7 p.m., the monthly meeting of the Monmouth Branch of AAUW will feature a panel discussion on “The Status and Progress of Women Internationally.”  The meeting will be held in the social hall of Faith Church, 200 S. 8th Street, Monmouth.

The panel, all members of the Monmouth AAUW branch, will feature Laksmi Haryanto, Ruby Pentsil-Bukari, and Rafaela Sippo. They will discuss their home countries of Indonesia, Ghana, and the Dominican Republic.

Laksmi is a graduate of Bogor Institute of Agriculture in Indonesia and worked as a journalist at Kompas Daily, the leading newspaper company in Indonesia.  She earned her MBA from State University of New York, Buffalo, and returned to Indonesia to work for Standard Chartered Bank, a British multinational bank.  She then moved to the marketing department of HSBC, one of the largest banks in the world.  She is a current resident of Monmouth, where her husband teaches at Monmouth College.  
Ruby is the director of Intercultural Life at Monmouth College.  She received her M.S. Ed. (human development) and M.A. in applied linguistics from Purdue University. Her graduate degree is in mass communication from the University of Ghana, Legon.
Rafaela has a B.S in business from St. Peter’s College in New Jersey and a master’s degree in Spanish from the University of  El Paso, Texas.  She was a police officer in the Army for eight years and now teaches Spanish at Monmouth College.  

A business meeting will follow the program.  The public is welcome to attend.   
Membership Update

Kathy Lowe-Arthur

With much pride, I am happy to welcome our newest AAUW member, Elke Narkiewicz. Many of our members may remember her as Elke Urban, a bright student in the Monmouth Public Schools.

Elke Narkiewicz
504 North 2nd Street
Monmouth, IL 61462
734-7759
e-mail enarkiewicz@yahoo.com 
B.S. Beloit College, 1992
B.S. Rush College of Nursing, 1994

Between now and March 15 new members may purchase a half-year Association membership at the low price of $22.50. Invite your friends and colleagues to take advantage of this offer. State dues are $10.00 and the branch waives its $9.00 dues.  Total cost is $32.50.
WITASWAN Film Discussion Group
Donna Sproston

Join the film group at 7 p.m. on Thursday, February 22, at the home of Nancy Buban, 207 S. 8th.  We have a recent treat in store for you: Little Miss Sunshine, directed by Jonathan Dayton and Valerie Faris.  If you missed it when it played the theaters, you won't want to miss it. [image: image5.wmf] If you have already seen it, it is worth watching again.  This is one of the five films nominated for Best Picture.  An unlikely contestant and her nutty family head for a beauty pageant in their beat-up VW van.  The cast is wonderful, and Alan Arkin and Abigail Breslin are Oscar nominees for supporting roles.

Adelante! Book Discussion Group

Vicki Young

We will meet on Thursday, March 8, at 7 p.m. at the home of Estelle Barnes (502 College Manor, Monmouth) to discuss March: A Novel[image: image6.wmf] by Geraldine Brooks.  This work of fiction follows the experiences of Mr. March, the father in Louisa May Alcott's Little Women, as he witnesses the cruelty and racism of both Northern and Southern soldiers and the harsh realities of the Civil War.  
 

Upcoming book discussions:  
April 12 — The Audacity of Hope:  Thoughts on Reclaiming the American Dream by Barack Obama. 
May 10 — The Memory Keeper's Daughter by Kim Edwards.
 

All three of these books are in the Warren County Public Library.
International 

Erma Smallwood

The next International Luncheon is “Incredible India” presented by Monmouth College faculty member Vasant Gadre on Wednesday, February 28 at noon. The program is in the Whiteman-McMillan Highlander Room at the Stockdale Center, with free admission. An optional buffet lunch is available for $6.50. To make a lunch reservation, please email Assistant Professor Leisa Kauffmann at lkauffmann@monm.edu. 
AAUW Coming Events

From the AAUW Mission in
Action E-Bulletin

Share Your Passion
AAUW members are passionate about their     organization and its work.  February — the month of love and passion — is a great time to show your passion by telling someone about AAUW. 
Here’s a challenge to all AAUW members: On February 14, Valentine’s Day, call your friends and family and tell them about AAUW — about our mission, research, advocacy, philanthropy, and why you are a member. Then ask them to become a part of this organization that means so much to you. For new branch members, the half-price dues offer is still in effect for Association dues and for dues in many states. For those who prefer to join as a member-at-large, the rate is $47 for a 12-month membership. Or give the gift of membership and share your passion about [image: image7.wmf]AAUW with someone you care about.
You hold the keys to the future of AAUW — share your passion! 
Celebrate International Women’s Day
On January 30, AAUW broadcast a live web and audio event to introduce the One Shared World program to members in states across the country. AAUW is in its second year of this important partnership and campaign to raise awareness of global poverty and its effects on women and girls around the world. The teleseminar introduced One Shared World’s “Program-in-a-Box” materials — a ready-made program that members and branches can use to start preparing for International Women's Day on March 8, 2007. [image: image2.png]@o\ {SHAREDWORLD




To learn more about the “Program-in-a-Box,” visit the One Shared World website and view the program materials by clicking on the Partner login (lower right corner of the home page) and then logging in.
 
For Program-in-a-Box Materials
Login: onesharedworld 
Password: osw
Warren County

Health Department Established
P. Joan Larsen
On August 28, 2006, by resolution of the Warren County Board, the new Warren County Health Department was formed. By appointment, the Warren County Board of Health members were named by Bill Reichow. History was again made on October 3, 2006, when the Warren County Board of Health held their first meeting.

The new board is composed of two physicians, one dentist, one county board member and four at-large members. Election of officers was held with Bill Underwood elected as Chair, Karen Gibson, RN, as Vice Chair, Wood Stortzum as Secretary, and John Turnbull as Treasurer. Other members of the board include:  Dr. Jim Battenburg, P. Joan Larsen, RN, Dr. Vicki Popela and Dr. Sid Smith.

Duties of this board include:

· Electing officers

· Hiring a qualified administrator

· Preparing a budget

· Requesting certification from the Illinois Department of Public Health

The Board of Health represents public health to the community and takes an active involvement at local, state and national levels concerning public health.

Jenna Link was hired as Administrator for the Warren County Health Department and Jennifer Hamerlinck, RN, was hired as Community Health Director.  They both started on January 1, 2007.  
Initially, the health department is in a development period.  During this period a plan is developed for the first year.  Also, during this time a community assessment committee is created to develop a five-year plan based on the health needs assessment or IPLAN (Illinois Project for Local Assessment of Needs).  Once the assessment is complete, it will be submitted to the Illinois Department of Public Health for approval.  This approval will qualify the Warren County Health Department for certification and for local health protection grant funding.

[image: image8.wmf]The mission of the Warren County Health Department is to enhance the health and safety of the community by promoting public health education and awareness, providing essential health services and encouraging collaborative efforts throughout Warren County.

The new home for the health department is 112 North Main Street in Monmouth.  Feel free to stop by and meet Jenna and Jennifer, or you can call them with questions or comments at 734-1314.
Educational Foundation

Jonalyn Heaton

The following comes from the AAUW Mission in Action E-Bulletin.

Strategic Process Moves Forward 
Members have spoken. AAUW’s boards have listened. And now your support is needed.
During an 18-month period, AAUW and the Educational Foundation have been engaged in an extensive strategic process to address shared challenges and opportunities. Incorporating more than 11,000 members' voices, the strategic process identified AAUW’s current structure as a barrier to accomplishing our mission, attracting new members, and strengthening our revenues. Adapting our structure is a necessary first step toward reclaiming our legacy as a relevant, vibrant organization. 

To research the proposed structural changes that are designed to reenergize and refocus AAUW, visit the Strategic Process section of the website. 
Amelia Bloomer Booklist
Nann Blaine Hilyard,

Waukegan Area Branch
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I thought other AAUW members would be interested in seeing this year's Amelia Bloomer booklist (http://libr.org/ ftf/bloomer.html). The Amelia Bloomer Project is sponsored by the Feminist Task Force of the Social Responsibilities Round Table of the American Library Association.  
 
It could be a nice branch project to give a check to the public or school library to purchase books from the list. (Libraries get better discounts than individuals, and librarians prefer to get to choose rather than have specific books foisted upon them.)
  
From that site: While America honors the 34th anniversary of Roe v. Wade, has a female Speaker of the House and a former first lady running for President of the United States, publishers, authors, and illustrators are looking to the past, present and future to bring to light girls and women who make a difference and take action to change the world.  From celebrating the first female member of Congress and the first female Cabinet member to women who created and advance the fields of photographic realism and biomechanics, the 52 books contained in the 2007 Amelia Bloomer Project list represent the best that this year has to offer for feminist books for young readers. 

While we celebrate the strides that feminists have made and rejoice in the possibilities that seem to be available to women in the United States, we are acutely aware that our rights, including the right to make our own choices, can be taken away with a stroke of a pen or a vote from a Justice or Congressperson.  We are also keenly aware that those rights are not equally applied within our own backyard, let alone around the world, when girls are sold into sexual slavery, women are beaten and burned for not following the orders of their husbands, and women are kept from entering such fields as science and engineering because they are believed to be mentally incapable of the work.  

The Amelia Bloomer Project committee members analyzed over 300 books and discussed over 114 nominations for the 6th annual Amelia Bloomer Project list.  The books on this year’s list honor past victories through current personal struggles advancing women’s equality to visualizations of a future ideal society.  The list includes books that look to our roots and gaze toward the future, including biographies of women who shattered the limitations placed on women regarding science, politics, sports, activism, civil and woman’s rights, fantasies featuring girls taking charge of their situations despite obstacles, and contemporary and historical fiction focusing on the fight for equality and rights that many take for granted.

Toward that end, we celebrate and applaud the authors, illustrators, editors, and publishers — large and small ​who have created remarkable books for young readers showing how far we have come and who present role models for our children to emulate.
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AAUW-IL State News Nancy K. Daugherty
President, AUW-IL, Inc.

As we start another new year we have the chance to reflect on the past year and make new plans ahead.  It is always good to have this chance to start anew, refreshed, and ready to try to achieve new goals.  Good luck to your branches as you move forward into the new year.  

Awards deadlines of February 15, 2007, are quickly approaching.  You should submit your applications to the following:

Branch Pride Recognition

Kim Benziger, marlakim2@aol.com 
Loyalty Award
Judy Jolly, grammajj@aol.com 

Public Policy Award


Faye Marcus or Diane Balin, 

fe.marcus@insightbb.com  balin.diane@gmail.com 

Agent of Change Award

Bev Madsen, District 3 Director, bamadsen@sbcglobal.net 



I encourage branches to consider planning an event next year for junior high aged girls in the STEM subjects, science, technology, engineering and math.  I have just received an announcement about the Springfield Branch’s “Expanding Your Horizons” Workshops for girls on March 10, 2007. Learn more at their website, www.aauw-il.org/springfield/.  In the St. Louis area the Piasa Council, which is a group of branches, also holds a similar event called the GEMS conference for junior high aged girls.  A district or groups of branches could try to plan this type of event for girls.  You are certainly welcome to visit the EYH conference on March 10 or the GEMS Conference on March 17 to see how these are organized and to talk to the leaders on how to get started.  If you need more information, please feel free to contact me, and I would be happy to put you in touch with someone.   

Planning for an Economically Secure Future
While several measures of educational achievement show that on average women are faring as well as their male counterparts today, often times these gains do not translate into comparable economic success beyond college. In 2004, college-educated women 25 and older earned 75 percent of what their male peers earned. This pay gap appears within the first year after college — even when women are working full-time in the same fields as men — and widens in the first ten years in the workforce. AAUW Educational Foundation research, to be released in spring 2007, points to several factors that appear to be pivotal including the field of study, the decision to have children, and occupational choice. (U.S. Department of Education, National Center for Education Statistics, 1993/2003 Baccalaureate and Beyond Longitudinal Study.)
Equal Pay Day Is April 24
Women women's wages continue to lag behind their male counterparts. To bring awareness to this inequity, AAUW and coalition allies across the country will recognize Equal Pay Day on April 24, 2007.  AAUW's Pay Equity Resource Kit has been updated for 2007.  Use it now to plan for your April activities. http://www.aauw.org/issue_advocacy/actionpages/payequity.cfm
LAF Celebrates 25 Years! 
The fall and winter editions of LAF Update http://www.aauw.org/laf/updates/index.cfm featured articles about the AAUW Legal Advocacy Fund and its beginnings. These articles served to kick off our yearlong celebration of LAF’s 25th anniversary. Throughout this time you will see LAF’s special anniversary graphic, additional features, website updates, and memorabilia in celebration of LAF’s achievements. If you would like to reprint these articles in your state or branch newsletter, please contact the LAF office. You can also use the 25th anniversary graphic in your state and branch efforts; just download it from our website at http://www.aauw.org/member_center/newsletters/graphics.cfm.

Shattering the Marble Ceiling

“This is an historic moment — for the Congress, and for the women of this country. It is a moment for which we have waited more than 200 years. Never losing faith, we waited through the many years of struggle to achieve our rights. But women weren't just waiting; women were working. Never losing faith, we worked to redeem the promise of America, that all men and women are created equal. For our daughters and granddaughters, today we have broken the marble ceiling. For our daughters and our granddaughters, today the sky is the limit — anything is possible.”
— Speaker Nancy Pelosi

With those words Nancy Pelosi accepted her election as the first women to serve as speaker of the House. AAUW’s Director of Public Policy and Government Relations, Lisa Maatz, attended several swearing-in activities for the new speaker and other new members of the 110th Congress, 
including a “women’s tea,” held to honor Pelosi and remember the late Gov. Ann Richards. The event was noted on NPR as the “hottest ticket in town.”


Branch Meeting: February 19, 7 p.m., Faith Church, 200 S. 8th Street, Monmouth.
Monmouth Swans Film Group: February 22, 7 p.m., 207 S. 8th Street, Monmouth.
Adelante! Book Group: March 8, 7 p.m., 502 College Manor, Monmouth.
Happy Valentine’s Day!
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Mission Statement: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education and research.
Vision Statement: AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy, and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.
Association website: www.aauw.org
AAUW-Illinois website: www.aauw-il.org
Monmouth Branch website: http://department.monm.edu/aauw/
Initiative Editor: Amy Zesbaugh, zestib@hotmail.com
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